
STATE OF NEW MEXICO 
ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT 

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

IN RE M&M PRODUCTION AND OPERATION CASE NO. 21481 

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION’S  
MOTION TO CONTINUE HEARING TO DECEMBER 1, 2022

The New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (“OCD”) moves to reschedule the continue 

the hearing in this matter to December 1, 2022, and states the following in support thereof: 

1. On September 29, 2020, OCD docketed the Notice of Violation issued to M&M 

Production and Operation (“M&M”) and served the docketing notice on M&M by first class and 

electronic mail.  

2. OCD in the docketing notice stated that the informal resolution period had expired

without resolution of the NOV. 

3. Shortly after OCD served the docketing notice, M&M’s owner contacted OCD’s

counsel to advise that she had been in the hospital and was just recently released and is still 

recovering from a serious illness. M&M’s owner requested additional time to review the NOV and 

discuss an informal resolution with OCD. 

4. On September 30, 2022, OCD moved to continue the hearing in this matter

indefinitely to allow the parties to attempt to reach an informal resolution within a reasonable 

period of time.  

5. At this time, OCD is requesting to continue the hearing date to December 1, 2022

to file and amended docketing notice and serve to M&M. 



Respectfully submitted, 

______________________ 
Kaitlyn A. Luck 
Assistant General Counsel 
New Mexico Energy, Minerals and 
Natural Resources Department 
1220 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 
Tel (505) 709-5687 
kaitlyn.luck@state.nm.us 
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5006 Sandalwood Drive 
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mmprod75@gmail.com 
tmccown68@gmail.com 
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